Brewerton Elementary PTO Meeting Minutes
March 16, 2022

1. PRINCIPAL REPORT

a.
b.

o

Spring musical concerts will be held in the high school auditorium.

A Kindergarten concert will be held on May 25 inside the gym. We may have to limit
the number that are able to attend.

5th grade extravaganza will be held at the middle school on June 22. It will be a half
day for the district. 5th graders from the whole district will meet at the middle
school. They will do a scavenger hunt through the building so they are able to
acclimate themselves to the building. They will go through the lunch line. Other
activities will be planned.

June 17 is Fun Day.

May 23 is the 5th grade celebration in the morning.

June 10 is the 5th grade event.

2. BUDGET REVIEW/TREASURER REPORT - the budget was reviewed and approved

3. SPC meeting

a.

Erin Phillips will be putting together the information on the 5th grade extravaganza.
She will send it to the PTOs to look at. Next year’s 5th grade extravaganza is worked
into the instructional calendar, a half day on June 16.

b. Covid is still here, just not as active.

d.

Normal musical concerts will be held in the High School auditorium. The musical will
be this Friday and the following Friday.

There is a $25 million capital improvement project update. There will be a vote on
May 17. Go to cssd.org, click on District, click on Board of Education, click on March 9
meeting agenda, click on Capital Project Update to open and view.

4. Fundraisers/PTO sponsored events

a.

Community Snow Sculpture Contest - we have only received about 15 entries. Emily
will create a slideshow, voting will take place, and prizes will be awarded. Next year
we will start the contest in December/January and run through the end of
February/March. Also include sand sculptures for those who are on vacation.

Spring open house was originally scheduled in April. The date has been rescheduled
to Thursday May 12. A committee of teachers will meet together to discuss and start
planning. PTO needs to plan the basket raffle. The book fair will be tabled until the
fall.

Walkathon is planned for May 27. A flyer will be sent out with information and a
bottom slip to cut off and return in an envelope with all money raised. If it is raining,
it will be held in the gym. PTO agreed to lower the fundraising amount from $40 to
$30 for those to earn a T-shirt. Any amount raised will earn a silicone bracelet.



5. The next PTO meeting has been moved up to April 6th in order to plan for events
happening in May.

Next PTO meeting is April 6th at 6:30pm in the Library



